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Dear parents and carers, 
We were proud to see our year 4 pupils perform on stage at Fairfield Halls this week. It is quite a special experience 
for them and was enjoyed by all. Well done year 4!  
Congratulations also to our nursery and reception pupils, who shared the story of ‘Whoops A Daisy Angel’ for their 
nativity this week. The youngest children in the school certainly performed well and shared the important message 
of Christmas with us all-well done children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On pages 4 and 5 this week, you will see a summary of our school development plan this year. 

Our  School Development Plan (SDP) is a strategic document that outlines our goals for improving educational   

outcomes. This year, we will focus on embedding a new phonics scheme to enhance early reading skills and ensure 

clear progression in early writing. Maximising the support provided by our teaching assistants is crucial for          

individual pupil needs, while our catch-up plans will assist those who may have fallen behind. We also aim to     

provide    thorough inductions for new teaching staff. Finally, our robust feedback and assessment procedures will 

help   monitor and enhance student progress effectively.  

Our Mission Statement 

 

‘A man took a grain of mustard seed and 

sowed it in his field. Indeed the seed is small-

er than all other seeds but when it is grown, it 

is greater than the herbs, and becomes a 

tree, so that the birds of the air come and 

lodge in its branches’ 

Matthew 13.31 

End of term 

 

On Friday 20th December school will 

close early for the Christmas break.  

 

Nursery will finish at 12:45pm and      

Reception to Y6 will finish at 1pm. 

Tuesday 17th December  KS2 Advent Service  at 2pm 

Wednesday 18th December KS1 Nativity at 2pm 



Wednesday Word 

 

The Wednesday word this week is MERCY  

 

“God is merciful towards us. We too should learn to be merciful.” 

Pope Francis 

December 2024 
 
Advent starts right at the beginning of December this year. It’s a special time of year 
and more than just the ‘busy run up to Christmas’. Why not take some time, amongst all 
the busyness, preparations and celebrations that anticipate the coming of Jesus, to 
pause, reflect and get ready to welcome Jesus with open minds, open hearts and open 
lives. 
 
This newsletter shares some of the content children will experience in school through-
out December and suggests ways for you to engage with them about it. We hope it is a 
useful resource for your family prayer time.  
 

To read the December 2024 newsletter please click this link here-  

 

http://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/ 

 

Year of Jubilee 
 

 

The Assembly for the first week of Advent introduces the Year of Jubilee, which officially 
begins on Christmas Eve with Pope Francis opening the Holy Door at St Peter’s Basili-
ca in Rome.  
 
A Jubilee Year is an ancient celebration, now celebrated in the Church every 25 years. 
Pope Francis has named 2025’s Year of Jubilee - Pilgrims of Hope and it’s an invita-
tion to place our hope in God’s love for us and to share His love with others. It’s a cele-
bration of reconciliation and renewal.  
 
But this is just a taster - you’ll hear more about this Holy Year in 2025! 

 

 

http://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/
https://www.iubilaeum2025.va/en/giubileo-2025/segni-del-giubileo/porta-santa.html


Maths Challenge! 
 

Well done to Nylah and Mia for their great answers to the last  

challenge.   
KS1 Challenge: 

KS2 Challenge: 













 



 




